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NEW YEARS DAY LUNCH

- COME AND JOIN EVERYONE FOR A NEW YEARS DAY LUNCH. THIS WILL BE
A CARRY-IN STARTING WITH APPETIZERS AT 11:30 AND LUNCH AT 12:00.

THERE IS A SIGN UP SHEET IN CLUB HOUSE. CALL JANE LOZIER WITH ANY

QUESTIONS 463-9601.

......................................................................................................................

FIRST ASSEMBLY KEYBOARD
CHRISTMAS FESTIVAL
Thirty-six people from Port Carlos Cove
and Gulf Cove enjoyed a wonderful
Christmas Concert featuring: 100 Choir
Members, Lee University Choir, Pastor
Betzer singing several favorite Christmas
Carols, four baby grand pianos and young
Noah playing the piano and receiving
standing ovations.

The evening ended at Mimi's with a lot of
good conversation and laughter while
enjoying a great dinner. What a wonderful
way to start the Christmas Season!!

THE MEN’S CLUB

| can’t hardly believe another year has just
about come and gone. It has been a good year
in the Park because we did not have
any storms or hurricanes, so the park looks
great. This will be my last article for this year,
so | want to wish everyone a MERRY
CHRISTMAS and a very HAPPY NEW YEAR.
We've had two meeting this month and both
very well attended.
There has not been a lot to do or talk about,
but it's nice to get together and find out what
everyone is doing and also to just sit around
and shoot the bull. We did put mulch down all
around the park and also put the Christmas
decorations up. Plans are now being made for
the Bazaar, January 17 and the Chicken fee
on March 7, so keep these dates in mind.

Our resident kayakers on a
beautiful Florida day.

I'd like to ask everyone who has things for the
Bazaar, don't just take and put it on the steps
at the trailer.

If you do, please call me and let me know. |
don't go back to the trailer every day and if it
rains or we have real high humidity, the stuff
will be ruined.

If anyone has a project that you think the
men's club might want to tackle, please talk to
me and I'll see what we can do. This does not
mean personal things around your house.
You will have to hire that done.

THANK YOU, KEN EUL



MERRY CHRISTMAS AND
HAPPY NEW YEAR!

[ hope everyone has a healthy and prosperous
New Year.

The Civic Association meets the first Monday of
the month at 7 p.m. In addition, there are many
different activities planned for 2015.

At the January 5th meeting. we will have a guest
speaker who will be Dr. Tim Harcourt, a Board
Certified Chiropractic Orthopedist. who has
practiced over 26 years focusing his practice on auto
and sports injury condition care. Dr. Harcourt
spoke at the Civic Association meeting in April
2014, but only did a shortened version of his
presentation.

The Port Carlos Cove and Main Street Bazaar will
be held on January 17th with Bill Arendt and Sue
Hobot co-chairs. If anyone would like to volunteer
to help at the Bazaar, please contact Sue Hobot
(239) 765-1244.

District 2's party will be on January 24th. Save the
date, as type of party has not been decided yet.
Please watch the bulletin board for park activities.

President Jan Thon
LETTER FROM THE EDITOR

In the North Country, the ground is frozen,
probably covered with ice and snow Santa will soon be
delivering his sleigh full of toys for good boys and girls.
In Florida, things are a bit different. Yes, Santa will still
be arriving. but our beaches are sandy and full of gulls
and wading birds, no snow. Fhe Gulf is blue, and the sun
is shining and all is beaufiful and warm. We suill
decorate our homes with lights, red, blue and green, and
even some that twinkle. Our Palm frees are wrapped with
lights and line our street. After all Christmas is
everywhere.

So as the season approaches, whether you are in
your northern homes with family, and in the ice and
snow. Or here in Florida sunning on the beach, maybe
kayaking or using your boat, may each of us celebrate the
birth of the Christ child, reflect on those who are no
longer with us, enjoy the cookies we've baked. or opening
the cards from near and far. Remember. to count your
blessings and WE wish vou a Merry Christmas. a New
Year of Peace for our country, Hope for good health and
Love to our fellow man. Happy New Year!

LADIES LUNCH BUNCH

Our women once again enjoyed going to Christof’s for
our November lunch. A smaller group however, our day
was so enjoyable. Our food, our server, the atmosphere,
all was wonderful. Qur December’s lunch will be at the
University Grill on Summerlin and Cypress Lake. Mark
your calendars for January 19" a Monday at 11:30. The
sign up sheet will be in the clubhouse. Hope to see you.

Sue Hobot

HARRY CHAPIN FOOD BANK

Before Thanksgiving 25 pounds of food was delivered
to the food bank. | hope by the first of the year that our
blue container will again be full. Remember the holiday
is a hard time for those in need, they too. want a Merry
Christmas for their children and loved one. Thank you
for those who donated canned goods and for the checks. 1
also want to thank the two women who donated all those
little soaps, shampoos & conditioners that you find in the
hotels and motels and casinos. They are used at many of
the churches that feed and have shower facilities.
However, | think they weighed in at about 25 pounds
themselves. Thank you and know that all is much
appreciated. God bless.

Sue Hobot

A MINNESOTA POEM
[t's winter in Minnesota and the gentle breezes blow
Seventy miles an hour at thirty five below
Oh, how [ love Minnesota
When the snows up to your butt, You take a breath of
winter air and your nose gets frozen shut
Yes, the weather here is wonderful so I guess I'll hang
around
| could never leave Minnesota cause I'm frozen to the
ground.
Chaska Newsletter

A CARD SHOWER FOR SARAH

Sarah Fentor, a long time renter will be celebrating her
90" birthday on January 24™. What a surprise for her if
we could all send her a card...her address is.
Sarah Fenton
330 Davis Rd, #107. Ashland, Ohio 44805




Please pray for our
Neighbors who are having
health issues

Fred Buntin

Bill Diehl
Sherrill Diehl
Carol Lenz
Craig Marshall
Muriel Marshall
Betty Murray
Anne Nelson
Iverne Pruitt
Karl Soderberg
Gary Steffen
Jane Swartz
MaryAnn Wiesenauer
Violet Zepp

And all the others that we do not know of
that are having health issues.

Wally & Judy Marusenko

January 29"

Verne & Rita Plante

January 3oth 54 yrs."”

-

Happy Birthday'’s

For
JANUARY

Diane Taylor 2nd
Kathleen Haight 4th
Sandy Johnson 4th
Dennis Axford 5th
Bruce Kullberg 8th
Adele Moore 12th
Herminia Warren 12th
Dave Holkeboer 14th
Deb Lozier 14th
Karl Soderburg 14th
Virginia Seguin 14th
Paul Bellitto 15t
Jeff Fansher 20'h
Judy Pitoni 24'h
Neil Hughes 27th
Jane Lozier E?ﬂ'l
Margaret Anderson 2gth
Dick Wallem 28th

A Quote from Mother Teresa

Being happy with God means
Loving as He Loves
Helping as He helps

Giving as He gives
and Serving as He serves

WE ARE ASKING ALL RESIDENTS TO STOP FEEDING THE WILD CATS.
THEY ARE FORGETTING TO DO WHAT THEY ARE HERE FOR.

IF THINGS DO NOT CHANGE HARSHER MEEASURES WILL BE TAKEN.
Thank you




THANKSGIVING

63 residents and friends enjoyed this years Thanksgiving feast at the
clubhouse. Cocktails and visiting began at 12:30 and dinner was served
buffet style at 1:45pm. The Civic Association graciously provided five

turkeys and two hams which were cooked by Ceil Moore, Rita Plante, Barb &%

Lange, Judy Melson, Nancy Wilaby, and Mary Gumm. and Jane Lozier
carved the hams. Everyone brought great side dishes, and many great
volunteers made set-up and clean-up easy. No one went home hungry and
many are already looking forward to next year's feast. Thanks also for
remembering the Harry Chapin food box.

Thank You Bl & Serr
for the lowers
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This guy knows how to catch
grouper.

Welcome Wagon
The new owner of 46 Doubloon is Susan
Shell from Portsmouth, NH. She
currently is living in Indian Creek and
plans on using her new home 3-6 months
a year. She has a daughter Nicole and 2
grandchildren Justin and Ava. She
enjoys walking and golf. Welcome to
Port Carlos Cove Susan.

The new owners of 127 Cortez are Brian
and Geraldine Heil, currently living in
Bayside Estates. Their folks had lived
on Emily Lane so they were familiar with
the area. They have 6 children and 17
grandchildren. They are originally from
Perryburg, Ohio and intend to rent their
unit. Brian owned the Toledo Sign
Company and Geraldine was a teachers

assistant with the Oregon school system.

Welcome!

Clubhouse after new floor

Ronald and Cynthia Ferguson are from
Lima, Ohio and the new owners of 31
Doubloon.

Ron retired from the Lima Fire
department after 32 § years. Cindy
worked with the State Fire Marshall.
They have 2 children Travis and Heather
and four grandchildren Riley, Owen,
Taylor and Reese. Boating is something
they enjoy and Port Carlos Cove
Welcomes you.



WATER AREOBICS |
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